A Word in Edgewise . . .
 
          Years ago as a Haysville city council member and later as Mayor I worked on development of the industrial park sites in Haysville between Broadway and the interstate.   Creating sites that had utilities and streets made sense as we made decisions to lure businesses to the area.  Over the years it has panned out to be a good decision for the City and for the expansion of the tax base.
 
          Recently, Sedgwick County has begun to consider whether developing some ‘shovel ready’ industrial park properties is a prudent  decision that might spur growth and lure large employer prospects to the area.  We started down the road by considering the large acreage offered by the City of Belair.   It is over 800 acres just east of the City of Belair and north of Wichita.   It has rail running through it and has the ability to have water and sewer services relatively cost efficient.   Certainly the site has potential for development and might fit the needs of the area in its quest to compete with other jurisdictions for company relocations that bring jobs to the community.  
 
The debate rages whether this is ‘the site’ and whether the County should even be in the business.  Competing interests have stepped forward and posed a myriad of questions about the expenditure of County funds for such a project and whether the private sector is more equipped to handle this kind of promotion and transaction.   Many of the concerns are valid and needed to be considered in the final decision making process.   Other questions and concerns can be easily dismissed or resolved.   I am sure we will have many spirited meetings and conversations before any definitive decision will be made.
 
I have observed the Greater Wichita Economic Development Coalition’s efforts to market the community and its industrial capabilities and have been a student of what the landscape is nationally in terms of competition for these kinds of projects that require sites that are deemed ‘shovel ready’.   It is a high stakes game aimed at job creation and capital investment.  It is usually played through site selectors and has a lot of moving parts that need to be considered over and above just the land.   Available workforce,  location, tax structure, quality of life of the community, etc. also figure in to the equation.
 
While I am generally supportive of creating industrial parks with infrastructure included, I am not sure the timing is right for this large of an investment of County funds and I am not convinced that this is the only site that could accommodate the kind of project we want to have in our arsenal to compete.   We will continue to visit with the public, confer with private developers and real estate experts, seek more staff updates and dialogue as a Commission.   That’s all for this week.   Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.    tn   
